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Kansas Association of City/County Management
Membership Business Meeting
Zoom
February 11, 2021
Minutes

1. Call Meeting to Order. Vice President Mitchell called the meeting to order at 10:19 a.m.
2. Introduction of New Board Members. Mitchell reviewed the roster included in the packet.

3. Approval of Minutes. Diane Stoddard moved and Doug Bach seconded a motion to approve the
minutes from December 3, 2020. Motion was approved.

4. Review of 2021 Financial Statement. Courtney Christensen moved and Diane Stoddard seconded a
motion to approve the 2021 financial statement. Motion was approved.

5. KACM Committee Reports

a. Awards/Recognition. President Berger gave an overview of this committee’s 2021 activities. In
the spring, this committee will be selecting scholarship recipients and Life members. In the fall,
the committee will select awards recipients.

b. Conference Planning. Mitchell reviewed WSU’s Winter Seminar, the virtual KCCM
Conference on April 30, and the 2021 Annual Conference in Atchison that will be held in
December.

c. Foundation Fund Trustees. Courtney Christensen gave an update on the foundation fund.
The fund was set up in 2020 and 55 people have donated. Christensen thanked members for
their donations and encouraged members to get involved.

d. Membership. Taggart Wall discussed Govapalooza, CoachConnect, and KACM’s membership
benefits.

6. ICMA. Diane Stoddard discussed ICMA’s work on global outreach, tribal administrator relations,
racial equity and inclusion, cybersecurity, ICMA dues, and the Veterans Local Government
Management Fellowship. ICMA’s virtual Regional Mountain Plains Conference will be on March 26-
27, and registration is open. Stoddard encouraged members to reach out to her or Karen Daly with any
questions or concerns.

7. Senior Advisor Report. Ray Hummert gave an update on Senior Advisors activities.
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8. Legislative Update. Berger discussed a bill regarding county sales taxes and Kaitlyn Willis encouraged
members to watch the listserv and League News for notices on legislation affecting cities.

9. Adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 10:47 a.m.
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